

Town of Nottingham P.O. Box 114 Nottingham NH 03290

Office 603-679-5022 Fax 603-679-1013

## Ratification of March, 2017 Town Meeting

## Whereas:

- The Town Meeting elections scheduled for March 14, 2017 were postponed until March 16, 2017 due to weather safety concerns;
- The State of New Hampshire adopted HB329, permitting the Select Board to ratify the results of postponed voting;
- A duly noticed and published public hearing was held on May 8, 2017;

The Nottingham Select Board hereby legalizes, ratifies, and confirms all actions, votes, and proceedings held following the postponement of elections on March 14, 2017.

Donna Danis, Chair

Charlene Andersen

Tiler Éaton

Anthony Dumas

Charles Brown